
 

 

BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES 

NATIONAL OFFICE 

MANILA 

 

16 June 2014 

 

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM  

No. 44  Series of 2014 

 

TO  : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives and  

Officers-In-Charge 

 

SUBJECT : SUBMISSION OF BID FOR THE HOSTING OF THE PHILIPPINE  

SCOUTING CENTENNIAL JAMBOREE  

 

1. In line with the upcoming celebration of the 100 Years of the Introduction of 

Scouting Program in the Philippines, the Centennial Celebration Committee, of 

the National Executive Board is in the process of planning and organization of the 

Philippine Scouting Centennial Jamboree which will be held in three (3) geographical 

locations in the country on the following dates to wit:  

a. Luzon: 5 – 9 November 2014  

b. Visayas: 7 – 11 November 2014  

c. Mindanao: 9 – 13 November 2014     

 

2. In view of this, the National Office, BSP through the Centennial Celebration 

Secretariat invites all interested Local Councils to submit their application to bid the 

hosting of the Philippine Scouting Centennial Jamboree specifically for Luzon and 

Visayas, while the venue for Mindanao, as approved by NEB, will be held at the 

Zamboanga Special Economic Zone, Zamboanga City. 

 

3. All interested local councils are expected to submit the following:  

a. Letter of Intent signifying your interest to host the event duly signed by the 

Council Chairperson, Council Commissioner and Scout Executive; 

b. Minutes of the Meeting and Board Resolution indicating the approval of the 

Local Council Executive Board the application to bid the hosting of the 

jamboree;   

c. Letter of Support from your Local Government Unit;  

d. Letter of Support from your Local DepEd Division Office;  

e. Endorsement from the Regional Office duly signed by the Regional 

Chairperson; Regional Scout Commissioner and the Regional Scout Director;  

f. Brief description and specification of the proposed Jamboree camp site 

indicating its exact location/address; and  

g. Letter of Authority from the land owner in case of private property indicating 

the permission to use the area as jamboree campsite during the dates of the 

jamboree including necessary camp preparation and site development.  

 

4. All communication must be addressed to MR. ROBERTO M. PAGDANGANAN, 

Chairman, Centennial Celebration Committee, through ATTY. WENDEL E. AVISADO, 

SVP and Acting Secretary General and Attention to MR. ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR., 

Head, Centennial Celebration Secretariat, National Office, BSP.   

 

5. All applications to bid the hosting of the said event must reach the National Office, 

BSP on or before 18 July 2014 for appropriate action of the Centennial Celebration 

Committee.   

 

6. Attached here is the National Office Memorandum No. 16 series of 2014 on the 

Guidelines for Hosting and Conducting a Scout Jamboree which will form part of the 

criteria for the awarding of bid to participating local councils.   

 

7. For more information, please get in touch with MR. YASSER F. SARONA, Over-all 

Coordinator and Project Officer at yaz.sarona@scouts.org.ph or at 02-527-5112 loc. 

524. 

 

8. For information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.    

 

 

 

 

WENDEL E. AVISADO 

SVP & Acting Secretary General 
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